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September Program Announcement:  

ñFall Garden Transitions: How to Shift Gears from 

Summer to Fall to Winterò 

Itôs almost time to start monthly meetings again! On Tuesday, Sep-
tember 12th, weôll be meeting at a new location! Take a look below 
for the new location and a bit of history on how your Garden Club 
Board of Directors came to this decision. We think youôll be pleased 
with the new location! 

Weôre planning to start out this new club year with a round table dis-
cussion planned to help us glean reminders and new ideas for transi-
tioning from summer to fall to winter in your garden. Experienced 
Peninsula gardeners will cover topics including: 

¶ Irrigation system shut down and winterization 

¶ High tunnel clean-up for winter 

¶ Crop rotation planning for next year (in both high tunnel and 
garden) 

¶ How to set up your own root cellar 

¶ Best vegetable storage practices 

¶ Seed and bulb storage 

¶ Soil amendments during winter 

Plan to join us on Tuesday, September 12th at 7:00 pm at Grace 
Brethren Christian Church, 44175 K- Beach Road in Soldotna. 
And if you have goodies from the garden to share with us, they 
would be welcomed! 

 

http://www.cenpengardenclub.org


 

 

Itôs time for a change!  Starting in September, 

Central Peninsula Garden Club programs will 

be held at a new location, just 3 miles down 

the road from the CIAA building, at the Penin-

sula Grace Brethren Church. 

 

The Central Peninsula Garden Club has been 

meeting in the Cook Inlet Aquaculture Associ-

ation basement since our very first program 

back in November 2007.  Itôs been the perfect 

home for the past 10 years, and we are thank-

ful to CIAA for allowing us to use their space 

(at no charge!) all this time. 

 

So why are we moving?  Several reasons.  

First, space.  The attendance numbers at our 

monthly programs fluctuate wildly, but when 

we have a full house, it can get pretty warm 

and uncomfortable for people.  We typically 

have 2-3 programs a year with over 100 peo-

ple in attendance.  This is awesome!  But it 

does raise comfort and safety issues.  Our pro-

grams are open to the public, and we want to 

accommodate for our more highly-attended 

programs. 

 

Secondly, parking.  For those programs with 

high attendance, weôve needed more parking 

space.  There have been times when people 

Weôre Moving! 
by Renae Wall, CPGC President 

 



 

 

have parked in the CIAA driveway, or even 

out on K-Beach road. Carpooling has helped, 

but it just hasnôt quite cut it.   
 

Third, accessibility.  Not all our members can 

navigate stairs comfortably or safely.  Also, 

some members find it difficult to locate the 

CIAA building during the dark winter months.  

And isnôt that when we most want to visit 

with our fellow gardeners? 

 

 
 

So, why Peninsula Grace Brethren Church 

(PGBC)?  The Central Peninsula Garden Club 

board has been researching new venues over 

the past year.  The Facilities Committee evalu-

ated 30 different meeting locations in the Ke-

nai/Soldotna/K-Beach areas.  Criteria included 

capacity, available chairs/tables, audio/visual 

equipment, parking space, accessibility, allow-

ing food and beverages, cost, and the ability to 

reserve the space in advance.  The PGBC fa-

cility meets all our requirements.  It isnôt free; 

however, our members have consistently sup-

ported the Club with their dues and participa-

tion in club fundraisers.  The board decided 

the investment is a worthwhile use of the 

Clubôs resources. 

 

 

We will be in our new home for the start of 

our new program year!  Please help spread the 

word to your friends and neighbors.  There 

will probably be a few bugs to work out as we 

get settled in, so thanks in advance for your 

patience.  We look forward to seeing you there 

in September! 

 

New CPGC Meeting Location: 

Peninsula Grace Brethren Church   

44175 Kalifonsky Beach Road (at mi. 19.5) 

Soldotna, AK  99669 

 

Church website: www.peninsulagrace.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CPGC membership and general 

information available at 
www.cenpengarden club.org, 
on facebook, or by contacting 

Renae Wall, 
cenpengardenclub@gmail.com 

http://www.cenpengardenclub.org/
mailto:cenpengardenclub@gmail.com


 

 

Summer Tours Recap! 

Thank you to our tour location hosts so far 

this summer: Don Adams, Brandy and Ryan 

Nelson, Juanita Owens, Stuart Northup, 

Cathy Haas, Janet Wallace, Peggy and Dan 

Morris, and Brian Olsen. You have made our 

summer tours successful and I have heard 

many nice comments from those attending – 

We all say ñThank you!ò. 

I think this email from a CPGC member 

(Toni) sums up our summer tours wonderful-

ly: 

ñWhat a great way to have fun, see fellow 

gardeners and learn new tips and tricks dur-

ing the summer. Each garden tour is different. 

Our tour adventures have taken us through 

high tunnels, low tunnels, raised bed gardens, 

English gardens, old and newly-started gar-

dens, and we have seen a working berry farm 

to gain knowledge of growing all kinds of 

berries in Alaska. 

We have seen gardens in different stages of 

growing then compare how well our gardens 

are doing compared to other mini zones. Each 

summer is different and always a challenge to 

us gardeners. We have seen amazing new 

ways of growing flowers and veggies along 

with the old tried and true methods that we 

all want to know about and sometimes forget, 

a refresher is appreciated from each tour 

host. 

Speaking of hosts, thank you ALL of you that 

have opened your gardens to us and given us 

your time, for letting us happily wander 

through your beautiful gardens and share 

your personal knowledge with us. We have 

also been privileged to be given bites of those 

fresh veggies and fruits right from the ground, 

just rinse and enjoy. Canôt get any fresher 

than that. 

Along with garden tours we have learned 

about soils and then learned what we donôt 

know about it. I know I look forward to the 

Garden Club email that says a tour is coming 

up, so come along with us on a garden tour. 

You will be leaving with new information you 

can use to make your garden your happy 

place.ò 

Remember that the summer tours are only for 

members current with their dues. If you 

would like to join or renew your dues, there is 

a printable form on our website 

cenpengardenclub.org that can be mailed with 

payment to CPGC (Central Peninsula Garden 

Club), Box 767, Kenai, AK 99611. 

Once you are current with your dues, you will 

receive tour information by email. The tours 

fill fast, usually the first day, and there can be 

a waitlist. If you are confirmed, but then need 

to cancel, please notify me ASAP so another 

person can attend. Thank you and I hope to 

see you on a tour this summer! 

Peggy Morris, Summer Tours Co-Chair 

 



 

 

 An App to Help you Figure 

Out Gardening in Alaska 

By Heidi Rader, Cooperative Extension (taken 

from Facebook) 

 Grow & Tell 

The Grow & Tell app allows gardeners to see 

which vegetable varieties other gardeners are 

growing in your area and to share information 

about the varieties you are growing. 

One of the most important choices you make 

in your garden each year is what to grow. 

More than any other choice, this can make or 

break your garden. 

How do you choose from the many varieties 

available? Do you grab whichever seed pack-

ets happen to be staring at you in the grocery 

store? Or do you grow the same things every 

year that have worked for you in the past? 

Short of turning your backyard into an experi-

ment station, how do you determine which va-

rieties will do best where you live? 

Descriptions on the backs of seed packets and 

catalogs provide some insight, but remember 

seed companies are not an objective party. Ul-

timately, they want to sell seeds. Practically 

speaking, they likely have not tested their vari-

eties as far north as Alaska because we are a 

small market. 

There are several basic criteria to consider 

when choosing varieties — yield, taste and 

ease of growing. Yield and how easy a variety 

is to grow are highly specific to where you 

live. Taste is going to be less location specific, 

although Alaska-grown vegetables tend to be 

sweeter. 

There are a couple of unbiased resources for 

determining what grows best where you live 

— variety trials and a new mobile app. Histor-

ically, as many as 100 different cultivars were 

tested each year at the Georgeson Botanical 

Garden, which is part of the Agricultural and 

Forestry Experiment Station in Fairbanks. 

Some of this valuable information can be 

found at www.georgesonbotanicalgarden.org 

under ñResearch and Education.ò 

After a several year hiatus, we are reviving the 

variety trials and testing as many varieties as 

possible given labor and space limitations. We 

will share what we learn in the Extension pub-

lication, ñRecommended Variety List for Inte-

rior Alaska,ò which is available at http://

bit.ly/2rHN5bS. 

Variety trials, if conducted where you live, are 

the most rigorous source of information about 

what grows where you live. But because 

theyôre expensive and there is limited funding 

for this type of research, variety trials are rare 

in Alaska. This was a big motivator for me to 

create the Grow & Tell mobile app, which was 

released this spring. Gardeners and farmers are 

constantly trying new varieties and, by sharing 

that information with others, can help each 

other determine which varieties grow best in 

their location. Itôs basically Yelp for gardeners. 

In addition to helping others, another great 

reason to use the app is because itôs an easy 

way to keep a garden journal. At the end of the 

season, you can download everything youôve 

entered into Excel from http://growandtell.us. 

 

http://bit.ly/2rHN5bS
http://bit.ly/2rHN5bS
http://growandtell.us


 

 

As plant breeders innovate new varieties, tried

-and-true varieties may be discarded or con-

solidated. Unfortunately, how a variety per-

forms in Alaska is not a big driver in this pro-

cess and so sometimes we lose high-

performing varieties. However, some of the 

newly developed varieties will perform great 

here — itôs just a matter of determining which 

ones. The more people in Alaska that contrib-

ute knowledge to the Grow & Tell app, the in-

formation weôll have to choose the best varie-

ties for where we live. 

Heidi Rader is a tribes Extension educator for the 

University of Alaska Fairbanks Cooperative Exten-
sion Service and the Tanana Chiefs Conference. She 

can be reached at hbrader@alaska.edu. 

 

A ñFillerò Herb for Your Flowerbeds:  

Artemisia ñSilver Moundò 

by Sharon Gherman, CPGC Newsletter Editor 

Have you heard the saying for designing pot-

ted plant arrangements: ñYou need a thriller, a 

filler, and a spiller.ò? Artemisia is a great per-

ennial to serve as a ñfillerò design element for 

your flower bed. 

Artemisia óSilver Moundô (pictured here) is a 
perennial originally from Japan that grows  

well on the Central Peninsula (Zones 3-8). It 

has the added benefit of loving conditions that 

challenge other plants. The plant pictured here 

is on the unshaded south side of a house in ra-

ther poor natural soil. Three plants have 

spread to nearly five feet in width. Iôve also 

had it grow well for me in better soil, but the 

fact that I can use it in a new bed in less than 

ideal conditions makes it a versatile plant in 

my gardening tool box. 

Artemisia óSilver Moundô flowers, but the 

flowers are insignificant and the plant is 

grown primarily for its silvery, lacy-looking 

foliage, making it an excellent plant for the 

middle of the border or a pathway edging. It 

grows up to 14ò tall and 16ò wide. 

The plant is fast growing and can be cut back 

in the spring – only above a live bud, please – 

to control its size. During the growing season, 

it can be sheared back if it starts to push its 

boundaries – it will spring back quickly and 

fill back in.  

Artemisia prefers full sun. Water newly trans-

planted plants moderately, but donôt let them 

sit in water – that will kill them. Well-draining 

soil is a must. Once they are established, the 

plants are xeric and work well in a low-water 

or rock garden setting. 

A common problem for mature plants as 

spring ends and you move deeper into the 

summer season is that the branches will fall 

away from the center, leaving a hole in the 

middle of the clump. To correct this, you can 

either give it a light shearing as summer be-

gins, or divide the plant (either in spring or 

fall) to create new plants. 

file:///C:/Users/bruceking/Documents/garden%20club/news%20letter%20aug17/hbrader@alaska.edu


 

 

In terms of types planted in yards, Silver King 

artemisia (A. ludoviciana 'Silver King') is tall-

er than Silver Mound; it is often dried and 

used to make wreaths. 'Powis Castle' is anoth-

er taller cultivar used in landscaping. 

S-L-U-G-S! Thank you, Rainy 

Summer. 

  by Sharon Gherman, CPGC Newsletter Edi-

tor 

Rainy summers are the bane of gardeners, 

right? Where do these homeless snails come 

from, anyway? How can we keep them from 

destroying our hard work in our gardens? 

 

Hereôs some advice adapted from Wiki-

How.com: 

Keep your garden dry. You won' t see the 

result immediately, but keeping a dryer gar-

den is the best method for long-term slug con-

trol. Here are some tactics for making your 

garden less friendly to the damp-loving pests:  

¶ Water plants in the early to mid-

morning, so the soil dries before night-

fall 

¶ Install drip irrigation to minimize water 

use 

¶ Keep the yard free of debris, and mow 

the lawn regularly 

¶ Avoid organic mulches, such as straw 

or grass clippings 

¶ Space plants far enough apart to allow 

air flow between them 

Create mulch or tea from certain plants. 

The following plant preparations all deter 

slugs to some extent, if you can find them in 

your local gardening store:  

¶ Oak leaf mulch or tobacco stem meal, 

spread as a barrier around plants 

¶ Wormwood tea, made from steeping 

artemisia cuttings in warm water for 24 

hours (see the article elsewhere in this 

newsletter on artemisia) 

¶ Strain and combine with soapy water, 

then spray onto soil or slugs 

Make a copper strip barrier. Purchase 

strips of copper foil wide enough that the 

slugs canôt bridge it with their bodies. Use 



 

 

them to form a barricade around your plants or 

planting beds. Caution:  Young children may 

cut themselves on the strips. 

Sprinkle salt on non-soil surfaces. Spread 

salt on the surface where the slugs are crawl-

ing around to kill them by drawing out mois-

ture. Be aware that salt can easily kill plants 

and ruin soil. Use this around the base of pot-

ted plants on a porch, or place a barrier on the 

soil prior to spreading the salt in order to pro-

tect the integrity of the soil. Caution: Avoid 

using salt in situations where it can come into 

the contact with water (like when rainy weath-

er is likely or a sprinkler is running). Water 

can dissolve salt and wash it off of "safe" sur-

faces and into the soil, harming soil quality. 

Build folk remedy barriers. Frustrated gar -

deners have thrown just about any substance 

in their garden to try to keep slugs away. The 

following are the best of these homemade so-

lutions, but are unlikely to deter 100% of 

slugs:  

¶ Coffee grounds may have mild effects 

on the health of your garden 

¶ Sharp, coarse sand scrapes against 

slugs, but may not deter them complete-

ly 

¶ Seaweed is not as effective as plain salt, 

but perhaps a little safer for your soil. 

Calcified seaweed meal is better, if you 

can find it  

Grow plants that deter slugs. Cer tain plants 

keep slugs away because of their taste, texture, 

or toxins. Plant these in a barrier around the 

entirety of your garden, or keep one near every 

other plant. These are not 100% immune, but 

they will deter many slugs for no effort be-

sides the initial planting. Try the following 

species:  

¶ Herbs: ginger, garlic, chives, mint, and 

chicory 

¶ Vegetables: bitter greens are generally 

less appealing to slugs than sweet 

greens. Try planting kale, spring cab-

bage, or sprouting broccoli 

¶ Hosta varieties with blue leaves are 

more resistant 

¶ Flowers for full shade: Astilbe, Dicen-

tra, Digitalis (foxglove), Lobelia, Viola 

(some pansies and violets). Also Ranun-

culus (buttercups) and Vinca, but these 

spread rapidly 

¶ Flowers for partial shade: Phlox, Cam-

panula, Hemerocallis. Also Mentha, but 

this spreads rapidly 

Consider using more powerful (but more 

hazardous) barriers. There are several ma-

terials that can kill slugs on contact. These can 

be used to make effective barriers to prevent 

slug movement, but they must be used careful-

ly and kept dry. Improper use can hurt your 

garden (and even the people or animals who 

use it). Be sure to apply these materials to non-

soil surfaces except where noted:  



 

 

Safety warnings: Do not inhale any of 

these substances or handle with bare 

hands. These may not be suitable in gar-

dens where children or pets play. 

Diatomaceous earth: May harm beneficial 

insects 

Wood ash: Raises soil pH, which can affect 

plants 

Hydrated lime: Raises soil pH greatly. Can 

make soil uninhabitable for many plants 

1% Caffeine spray: Applied directly to the 

plants you want to protect; kills slugs 

when they feed. Can negatively affect 

many plants in unpredictable ways. 

And if you already have slugs and are ready 

to call out the cavalry to destroy them? 

Spray them with ammonia diluted to 50% with 

water. Your plants will love the extra nitrogen 

and the slugs will foam up and die. 

 

 2017 April-June Treasurers Report 
    

Beginning Balance:       $      23,510.55  
     

Income:    

Dues  $              940.00    

Newsletter Ads  $              180.00    

Homeshow Plants  $              125.00    

Donations  $                 36.00    

Plant Sale  $           3,415.00    

Sea-ag  $           3,368.50    

May Workshops  $           1,079.50    

    

    

        

Expenses:       

Plant Sale    $                (265.00)  

Sea-ag   $             (4,032.22)  

Chamber Dues   $                  (75.00)  

Web Page      $                (300.00)  

Misc   $                  (70.71)  

Printing   $                (531.97)  

Technical Equipment   $                (356.26)  

May Workshop Gift Cards   $                (270.00)  

Monthly Programs   $                (330.00)  

Home Show Expense   $                  (40.55)  

State Conference   $                (122.81)  

Mini Grants   $             (1,541.00)  

Equipment   $                (498.23)  
    

    

    

Ending Balance:       $      24,220.80  
    

Submitted by Peggy Morris , Asst. Treasurer 


